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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

We are writing to provide an update on the Building A drama room at Narooma High School. 

The department has previously undertaken remediation work in the room in 2023 and 2024 
including: 

• replacement of doors and frames 

• installation of new drainage systems 

• roof repairs 

• partial carpet replacement. 

We also completed the installation of air extraction system in January 2025 to improve 
ventilation and air quality. 

An independent hygienist provided a clearance in March 2024 for the room to be occupied, 
however, due to ongoing odour concerns, the room has remained closed. 

The hygienist has been scheduled to complete an inspection and air monitoring of the drama 
room on Wednesday 19 February 2025. 

We are planning to remove the large, redundant air conditioning ducting and replace the 
remainder of the carpet in the room as part of further remediation work. 

This work is expected to be undertaken in the April School holidays. We will continue to 
periodically undertake air quality testing. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority.  

We will keep the community updated. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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